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From the editor:
Please make note: the 

submission day for your 
articles for the newsletter 
has changed. Beginning in 
January 2018, submission 
day will be the 22nd of each 
month. If your articles are 
turned in after that date, they 
will be published the following 
month.

UFO CHALLENGE
 

By now the UFO Queens hope 
that all UFO Challenge participants 
are busy completing UFO #1.  This 

project is due in January at either the Night or Day Chapter 
Meeting.  Here is what you need to do when you bring your
completed project to a January Meeting:
 

    Come to the UFO Challenge table;
    Get checked off;
    Put your name on a slip of paper for a chance to win 
a FQ;
    Put your name on a special slip of paper for a 
chance to win a prize in December, 2018;
   Show your UFO at the special UFO Show and Tell.

 
If you are unable to bring your completed UFO Project 

to either Guild Chapter Meeting in January, you may ask 

�.
2.
3.

4.

5.

We Made the News!
PPQG made the Daily Press after 
an Honor Quilt Presentation at 
Bethel Baptist church in Yorktown.   

a friend to bring and show it for you. However, your friend 
MUST follow the steps listed above.

 
REMINDER TO ALL UFO PARTICIPANTS:  ALL COM-

PLETED UFO PROJECTS ARE REQUIRED TO HAVE A 
LABEL!!

If you have a question about this requirement, you 
MUST discuss it with one of the UFO Queens before the 
project is due.

 At the Day Chapter Meeting on December 8, the num-
ber for the UFO Challenge project due is March was drawn.

UFO Project #2 will be due at either Chapter Meeting in 
March.
 
UFO Queens:  

Lois Bates, 898-4640; valobo@aol.com
Nancy Shrout, 898-4174; bandnshrout@verizon.net

•
•
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Officers 2017-2018
President	 Candy Byrd	 bcantsleep@aol.com	 232-6495
Vice President	 Gala Damato	 gala.damato@gmail.com 	 872-6823
Executive Secretary	 Loy Holt	 loy614@aol.com 	 564-0980
Executive Treasurer	 Gina Vivian	 soonerrph@icloud.com 	 873-0806
Night Coordinator	 Sandra Combs	 sthcombs123@cox.net 	 865-8091
Night Treasurer	 Allison Twilley	 ambaker89@gmail.com 	 846-5016
Night Secretary	 Susan Waddles	 flightgal822@yahoo.com 	 866-0728
Day Coordinator	 Linda Odell	 quilting65linda@gmail.com 	 869-6314
Day Secretary	 Vicki Marsh	 vpricemarsh@verizon.net 	 877-6182
Day Treasurer	 Trisha Lent	 patricialent123@gmail.com 	 371-9539

Volunteers 2017-2018
Membership 	 Debbie Moore 	 874-4323  
	 Cathy Fowler 	 833-6035   
Newsletter 	 Donna D’Amelio	 826-1031    
Circulation 	 Debbie Moore 	 874-4323  
Property Management	 Yvette Cienski    	 234-0232 
Sunshine 	 Sandy Barnes 	 833-8233      
Service Projects 	 Gala Damato 	 872-6823  
Quilts of Honor 	 Terri McHenry 	 874-3140   
	 Karen Whitley  	 254-6442 
Challenge 2017 	 Jenny Ballou 	 879-4152  
Webmistress 	 Linda Odell 	 869-6314  
Workshops 	 Karen O’Kelley 	 599-0215 
E-Tree 	 Linda Odell 	 869-6314  
Winter Mystery 	 Isobel Meekins	 874-4750
Challenge 2018     	 Marilyn Rivera    	 875-1833  
Fall Festival Chair 	 Susan Waddles 	 886-0728   
2018 Raffle Quilt 	 Gina Vivian 	 863-0806    
Day Chapter
Monthly Minis 	 Amy Mazich  	 867-7667
	 Kathy DeCarlo        	 875-2931      	   
Block of the Month  	 Nancy Carter                               804-693-2763   
	 Pat McGough 	 877-3818   
	 Valerie Lee 	 344-5545
Hospitality 	 Pat Sappenfield  	 224-0427    
Programs  	 Vacant   
Parliamentarian 	 Vacant  
Historian 	 Marilyn Rivera 	 875-1833  
Librarian 	 Lisa Hartman 	 810-8157   
Night Chapter    
Monthly Minis 	 Joy Duke 	 838-1043
	 Nancy Garnett 	 838-1716    
Greeter 	 Jeanne Surber	 719-6676 
Hospitality 	 Goldie Fields 	 766-8503    
Parliamentarian 	 Vacant   
Librarian 	 Kris Steil  	 357-2456   
Historian 	 Marilyn Rivera 	 875-1833
Programs 	 Vacant    
Block of the Month 	 Denise Vasser 	 599-6285      
Unless otherwise noted, area code is (757)

“The Piecemaker News” is pub-
lished monthly. Please send news 
items, articles, inquiries and adver-
tisements to:

Donna D’Amelio
donnadamelio@verizon.net

Deadline is the 22th of each 
month. Articles submitted after 
the due date will be in the next 
issue of the newsletter.

Please note PPQG newsletter  in 
subject line of emails so I don’t 
delete it accidently. 
 
Articles and Ads for February’s 
Newsletter  are due by 
January 22. 

Advertising Rates  
(Payable in Advance)  

Full Page - $50  
Half Page - $25  

Quarter Page - $15  
Business Card - $5

Please  
Don’t   
Forget...  

… to wear your Guild Name Badge 
to every meeting. We want to get to 
know the name as well as the face!    
Those not wearing their name 
badges will be fined fifty cents.

Inclement weather: Day Chapter will follow Newport News School Clo-
sures. Night Chapter will follow Hampton School Closures.
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January Birthdays
Pat Sappenfield	1 /2
Claudia Caricofe	1 /3
Nancy Cheney	1 /7
Sandra Costello	1 /7
Sandy Curran	1 /12
Maggie Wampler	1 /12
Marge Edwards	1 /13
JoAnn Garner	1 /14
Sherry Behun	1 /17
Lynn Watkins	1 /20
Isobel Meekins	1 /22
Judy Henry	1 /26
Patricia Winters	1 /27
Lorraine Meadows	1 /31
Greta Ward	1 /31

PAID AD 2/18

QUILTING WITH STEIL
Longarm Machine Quilting

Edge-to-Edge
Let our finishing touch be your final stitch.

Kris Steil
100 Titus Court

Carrollton, Virginia 23314

757.636.1711 (C)
757.357.2456 (H)

757.kris.steil@gmail.com

PAID AD

For Sale
2 Featherweights with cases.
Have been cleaned and oiled.

Asking $300.00 each.
Contact  James Mitzel

696-2856
PAID AD

Courtesy Ad
Bernina 350 PE at Pennsylvania National.  It is brand new 
in the unopened box from the factory with full warranty to 
the purchaser.  $1,500 OBO.  sandy_curran@hotmail.com 

Sandy Curran
757 930-0666

Day Chapter Program for January
Our very own Debbie Moore will present our first Day 

Chapter program of 2018.  She will have a trunk show and 
explain the basics of free motion quilting.   She’ll tell us how 
to not be afraid to free motion quilt on your home machine.  
If you don’t have a quilt to bring for Show and Tell, bring 
your favorite quilting related gift.  

Gala Damato

Night Chapter Program for January
Al Hunt from Al’s Sewing Machine Repair will present 

our Night Chapter Program in January.  He will tell why our 
sewing  machines work and why the don’t work sometimes.  
Come with questions and he should have answers.  If you 
hadn’t heard, Al makes house calls now.

Gala Damato

From the President
Happy New Years to all! I hope you all a had lovely 

holiday time. This past year we did a lot of good with many 
service projects and worked hard making quilts for our fam-
ily and friends to enjoy.

As we look towards the new year we need some vol-
unteers to help coordinate the Day And Night Programs. 
These can be co-chairwoman/men. We also need a Parlia-
mentarian for both Day and Night Chapters. 

We have a beautiful raffle quilt done by Gina Vivian. So 
we need a 2018 Raffle Ticket Sales Committee. Hope to 
hear from volunteers soon.

Candy Byrd
President
Peninsula Piecemakers Quilt Guild
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Continued on Page 6 Day Chapter Minutes

PPQG Day Chapter Minutes For November 10, 2017 
The Day Chapter meeting was called to order at 10:00 a.m. by our day coordinator Linda Odell.   We had 75 members 

present and 2 guests.
Minutes:  Mark Fowler corrected the minutes.  He was listed as winner of one of the monthly minis last month, but the 

actual winner was Debbie Moore.  Amy Mazich noted that Monica Chapman had assisted her with the monthly mini last 
month.  A motion was made by Marilyn Rivera to approve the November minutes with corrections, seconded by Carolyn 
Wells; motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report:  Bonnie Dodson made a motion to accept the November Treasurer’s Report for audit;  seconded by 
Pat McGough.  Motion carried.

A thank you basket was given to a representative from the Courthouse Way Community Center for our appreciation for 
the use of their facility.

The proposed budget was sent out to the membership and was opened for discussion.  Rhonda Gianturco noted that 
the proposed income and expenses were not the same.   After discussion, a motion was made by Candy Byrd to table 
the vote on the budget until after the night chapter had reviewed it and all corrections had been made.  Any suggestions 
or questions should be directed to Candy Byrd and executive treasurer Gina Vivian prior to the December 19 executive 
board meeting.
President’s Announcements:

President Candy Byrd announced that Plantiques in Hilton Village had replenished their supply of fabrics for the Stash 
Sale and invited all to check out the sale.  She announced that we are still in need of Program Chairmen for both the 
Day and Night Chapters.  The Guild is offering coffee mugs featuring the PPQG Logo.  Cost of the mugs is $16.  A 
minimum of 24 mugs must be ordered.  Sign up with Candy and pay when the mugs come in. We have been offered 
a spot at the Hampton Holiday Market on December 9 to promote the guild.   The event will be from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m.  
and we will be displaying holiday quilts.

Announcements
2018 QUILT SHOW:  Janet Dyer revealed the LOGO for the Quilt Show.   Donna Damelio designed the LOGO and 
created the pattern.  The pattern will be sold at the show.  Susan Waddles Publicity Chair will be accepting Members 
Ads for the quilt show program.  Contracts will be mailed out.  Gina Vivian, Operations Chair announced that the reg-
istration sheets are now available on the website.  Depending on the number of participants, a maximum of five quilts 
will be accepted from each member and each quilt will need to have a written artist’s statement.  Rhonda Gianturco 
and Yvette Cienski will be in charge of registration. Terry Hansen reminded everyone to start filling their boxes with the 
articles they want to sell at the show.  All current members are eligible to sell any item that is either quilting or sewing 
related.  List each item you will be selling to turn in to the committee.  Each member selling will need to volunteer for a 
2 hour time slot.
HONOR QUILTS:  Gala Damato and Karen Whitley presented two honor quilts to WWII veterans at Bethel Baptist 
Church in Yorktown on November 12.  The presentation was organized by Dottie Bauman.  Terry McHenry said that 
105 blocks had been turned in at the December Meeting.
WORKSHOPS: Karen also announced that the workshop on Tuesday November 14 was held and they made a Por-
table Iron Caddy.  Debbie Moore will be hosting a Snip it workshop on January 16, 2018. Cost for this workshop is $12 
for members and $15 for nonmembers.  Those planning to attend need to sign up because there is some homework 
to be done before the workshop. Anyone interested in teaching a workshop next year should contact Karen.
WINTER MYSTERY QUILT 2017:  All members who participated in the Winter Mystery project revealed their quilt.  
There were many who participated and the quilt design was great.  Isobel Meekins thanked all who participated with 
some chocolate.  
Isobel also announced that 33 more kennel quilts had been turned in and she will be sending them to California to 
help shelters involved with the wild fires.  
HONOR QUILTS:  Terry McHenry and Karen Whitley announced that the workshop on October 19 was well attended 
and we were able to get 11 backs completed.  Several members have donated fabric.  We have several completed 
tops ready for quilting if anyone is interested in taking one to complete.  There are two kits of 9-patch blocks available 
for members to take home and put together.  They also announced that they would be presenting.
UFOs:  Nancy Shrout and Lois Bates “The UFO Queens” announced that sign ups for the UFO challenge are due no 
later than December 1.  Applications are on the website.  
SERVICE PROJECTS: Gala Damato handed out service project ballots for us to vote on the projects we are interest-
ed in doing for 2018.  Gala introduced Riverside representative Carolyn Dough.  She thanked us for our help through-
out the year.  The Guild donated 66 baby quilts, 103 lap quilts and 240 hearts.  She said that one of their student 
volunteers was inspired by our participation and she was encouraged to complete 100 baby blankets for her senior 
project at Hampton Roads Academy.  Carolyn presented each member of the guild with a Riverside water bottle to 
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Continued on Page 6 Night Chapter Minutes

PPQG Night Chapter Minutes for December 12, 2017
Night Chapter meeting for December 12, 2017 was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Night Coordinator Sandra Combs.
There were 45 members and no visitors in attendance at the meeting.
A change in the November minutes was requested:   Terri Hanson requested that the following statement be removed 

from the November minutes as it is wrong “Terry Hanson is requesting donated items e.g., books/ tools/rulers/fabric (size 
clearly marked) for the guild to sell at the show”. (Terri said “The Quilt Show is soliciting guild members to sell items, not to 
donate to sell”).   A motion was made by Nancy Shrout and seconded by Mark Fowler to approve the November minutes 
as corrected.  Motion passed.

A motion to accept the treasurer’s report in the November minutes was made by Lois Bates and seconded by Nancy 
Shrout; the treasurer’s report was approved for audit.
Announcements:

Newsletter Chair—Donna D’Amelio announced that the deadline for the Newsletter is the 22nd of each month.  Any 
articles received after that date will be put in the next months’ newsletter.
2018 Budget—Gina Vivian  A revised proposed budget has been sent out to members via the E-tree.  A motion was 
made by Marilyn Rivera and seconded by Pat McNabb to table the December voting on the 2018 budget until the 
January meeting.
Guild Coffee Mug—Candy Byrd has guild cups for sale.  Please contact her if you would like to order one.
Workshops-Karen O’Kelley  The Snippets class scheduled for January 16 will be taught by Debbie Moore.
2018 Quilt Show

Terri Hanson reminded members that if they would like to sell items at the 2018 Quilt Show, they needed to fill out 
two forms that are available on the quilt web site and submit to her committee.
Members that want to have their quilt displayed in the show need to fill out a Registration form (www.ppqg.org) 
and submit it.
Maggie Haley is looking for volunteers to help out at the show.

Block of the Month—Denise Vassar displayed the BOM’s.
Monthly Mini—Joy Duke  Donators were: Snowman, Denise Vassar; Starfish necklace, Kitty Tully and Fabric Book/
Potholder/Towel, Marilyn Rivera
UFO Queens—Nancy Shrout and Lois Bates. Project No. 1 is due in January and Project No 2 is due in March.
Cat Mats—Isobel Meekins  Thirty-three cat mats were donated to the Peninsula Regional Animal Shelter.  Future 
donations will be sent to the shelters in California that are near the current fires.  Size of the cat mats should be ap-
proximately 12x18.  Isobel thanked members for their donations.
Membership—Debbie Moore  The 2017 membership cards expire on January 15th; after that date all members 
should be displaying a green membership card in order to attend the meetings and vote.
Vice President—Gala Damato thanked all members that spent their time volunteering for the guild this past year.  We 
still need a program chair for the Day and Night meetings.  Two members can work together to be co-chairs.  Gala 
has Al Hunt scheduled as speaker for the program for the January night meeting; at this time, we have no program 
scheduled for the day meeting.  If you have any suggestions for a program, or would like to volunteer as Program 
Chair, contact Gala.
Honor Quilts—On November 12th at Yorktown’s Bethel Baptist Church, Karen Whitley and Gala Damato presented 
quilts of honor to Roy Mitchell and Ed Crosby, two WWII veterans.  There was a photo and article in the local paper 
about the presentation.
Service—Gala Damato received and read thank you notes from Natasha House for quilts, NICU Family Advisory 
Council for quilts and developmental hearts and from a patient that had received one of our lap quilts at Riverside 
Hospital.
Door Prizes were presented
Service Projects—Gala Damato displayed the four options for the 2018 service projects.  They were: 1). Small baby 
quilts for Riverside Hospital; 2.) Fidget quilts for St. Francis Nursing Center; 3.) Pillow cases for children being treated 
for cancer at MCV in Richmond; and 4.) Small quilts for clients at Equi Kids, a horse therapy place in Virginia Beach.  
Members voted on two of the four choices.
Program—2017 Winter Mystery-Isobel Meekins  Members displayed their Winter Mystery quilts.  Isobel gave a gift to 
each participant.
Members socialized with good things to eat provided by the members.
Show and Tell
Monthly Mini Winners were: Snowman, Joy Duke; Starfish Necklace, Brenda West, Fabric book/potholder/dishcloth, 
Sandra Combs
BOM Winner was Churn Dash, Gala Damato and Be My Neighbor, Ingrid Kross
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continued from page 4 Day Chapter Minutes continued from page 5 Night Chapter Minutes

2018 Service Project winners were Baby Quilt and Pil-
lowcases.  The results of the vote were from combined 
Day and Night guild meetings.
Door Prizes were presented.
Service Project Winners were Karen O’Kelley and Rita 
Crawford.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:32 p.m.

Respectfully submitted
Susan Waddles, Night Secretary

•

•
•

•

New Small Service Projects
Thank you to members that provided ideas for Service 

Projects to do in 2018.  The ballots have been counted.  
We will continue the small baby quilts for families with need 
at Riverside Hospital and comfort quilts for babies in CHKD 
NICU that go home but don’t have a good prognosis.  A 
good size for these quilts is approximately 30 x 36 but can 
be larger.  We will continue the fabric hearts for Mothers 
with babies in NICU at Riverside and CHKD.  In second 
place was pillowcases for children with cancer being treat-
ed at MCV in Richmond.  They need full size pillowcases 
made with bright, happy novelty fabric for the children to 
take home when they leave.   It takes 3/4 of a yard of bright 
novelty fabric with 1/4 yard contrasting fabric for the band.   
Instructions will be on the web site and available at meet-
ings or use your favorite method of making pillowcases.  
Finished pillowcases will be taken to the Blue Crab Quilt 
Co. in Richmond for distribution at MCV.  They said there 
is a need and don’t use scary fabric in the pillowcases.  
Thanks so much for your continued support of Service Proj-
ects.  Members of the Service Project Committee are Joan 
Cochran, Maggie Haley,  Pat Winters, Ellen Wood and Gala 
Damato gala.damato@gmail.com or 746-0599.

show their appreciation for our work.  Riverside delivers 
200 babies every month and these quilts give a little 
extra to families who are in need of help.
MONTHLY MINI:  Amy Mazich and Kathy DeCarlo pre-
sented the Monthly Minis.  Rhonda Giantuco provided 
some ornaments that were won by Mershonda Berry;  
A table topper made by Georgene Huggett was won by 
Sharon Hamlin and a Mystery Bag was won by Carol 
Pittman.
BOM:  Nancy Carter and Pat McGough displayed the 
new block of the month.  All kits were sold.  The De-
cember Santa Blocks were won by Edna Jackson.
MEMBERSHIP:  Debbie Moore announced that 
membership applications for 2018 are available at the 
Membership Table.  Dues are still $25 and due by the 
January meeting. If you don’t have the green name tag, 
you need to renew. Don’t wait until the last minute to 
renew your membership.
PROGRAMS:  The program for the day was the holi-
day social.   
December birthdays were announced and fat quarters 
distributed. 
Door Prizes were drawn. 
Meeting was adjourned.

Repectfully submitted
Vicki Marsh, Day Secretary

•

•

•
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PAID AD 6/2018

Coming in February to Day Chapter
Sandy Maxfield of SandyStar Designs will be the guest 

speaker at our Day Chapter meeting on February 9th. 
Sandy is a quilter, teacher, and pattern designer from 
Harrisonburg VA where she also volunteers at the Virginia 
Quilt Museum. Sandy offers tips, tutorials and original quilt 
patterns on her web site and she recently hosted the wildly 
popular I Wish You a Merry Quilt-A-Long. Sandy is also 
the sister-in-law of PPQG member Janette Doucette. You 
don’t want to miss the February Day Chapter meeting for 
some quilty fun! Sandy will share her experience with the 
online quilting community, present a mini trunk show, and 
introduce the Virginia Quilt Museum. You can check out her 
website at sandystardesigns.com.
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Holiday Market
PPQG was invited to be 

a promotional vendor at the 
Hampton Holiday Market on 
December 9th. This was an 
opportunity for us to pro-
mote our Guild and upcom-
ing Quilt Show. Thank you 
to those that volunteered 
and loaned holiday quilts to 
display at our booth.  Luck-
ily the event was moved 
indoors so we didn’t have 
to freeze.  A good time was 
had by all and the holiday 
quilted items were a big hit.

Gala Damato

PPQG Newsletter Ser-
vice Project Update/By 
the Numbers

Wow, PPQG members continue 
to amaze with their generosity, love 
of quilting and willingness to share 
throughout the communuty.   We 
have been able to support many 
worthy causes this year and all your 
hard work is very much appreciated.  
Here are the totals for 2017:

107 lap quilts for cancer patients 
at Riverside Peninsula Cancer 
Institute. 
20 lap quilts to the Red Cross 
for fire victims at Chesapeake 
Crossing Senior Apartments.                                         
66 baby quilts to Riverside Hos-
pital for families with a need. 
265 fabric hearts to Riverside 
NICU. 
36 baby quilts to CHKD NICU. 
365 fabric hearts to CHKD NICU.
5 quilts to NATASHA House for current residents. 
5 small quilts to Peninsula Agency on Aging in December for their Blanket Drive.
 o that is 127 lap quilts, 102 baby quilts, over 630 fabric hearts and 10 small quilts. 

We received many notes of thanks recently.  One card was from Joan who thanked us for a lap quilt given to her hus-
band receiving cancer treatment.  One came from the NICU Family Advisory Council at CHKD.  Three cards were from 
residents at NATASHA House.  Riverside Volunteer Director, Carolyn Dough, attended our Day Chapter meeting in De-
cember and provided reusable water bottles to our members as a thank you for our many years of donating to Riverside 
Hospital.    Thank you to all the members that participate in our Small Service Projects.  

 
Gala Damato 

•
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2018 Peninsula Piecemakers Guild 
Challenge:  HAVE PASSPORT, WILL 
TRAVEL

All aboard to travel outside the United States for your 
2018 challenge quilt. Your quilt needs to have an inter-
national theme, block or fabric usage. Airline restrictions 
require no larger than 50” x 50” (1.27 meters) any shape: 
square, rectangle, or other. Quilts will be displayed at the 
September 2018 meetings, and at Mid-Atlantic Quiltfest in 
February 2019. To be eligible for prizes, quilt needs to be 
shown at both guild meetings. 

Your ticket is only $2.00 US, ( 1.7 Euro or 2.57 Canadi-
an). A more detailed itinerary and travel info will be  avail-
able when deposit of $2.00 is made on trip.  Any questions 
please see Marilyn Rivera at either guild meeting, or email 
mademarilyn@verizon.net.  Bon Voyage and safe travels! 

Thanks Marilyn Rivera
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Peninsula Piecemaker's Quilt Guild Budget Preparation
Proposed budget for year: 2018

CHAPTER ACCOUNTS

ACTUAL 
INCOME/EXPENSE 

2017
 DAY BUDGET  

2017

 PROPOSED 
DAY BUDGET  

2018

ACTUAL 
INCOME/EXPENSE 

2017
 NIGHT BUDGET  

2017

 PROPOSED 
NIGHT

BUDGET  2018 
Income: Block of the Month 1,269.00 800.00 800.00 513.00 460.00 460.00

Executive Transfer - 1,800.00 1,800.00 - 1,800.00 1,800.00
Miscellaneous - - 75.00 - -
Monthly Mini 627.00 700.00 700.00 432.00 490.00 490.00
Programs - - - - - -
Total Income: 1,896.00$ 3,300.00$ 3,300.00$ 1,020.00$ 2,750.00$ 2,750.00$

Expenses: Block of the Month 227.23 800.00 800.00 199.21 300.00 300.00
Door Prizes/B'day Ft Qtrs 64.43 500.00 500.00 41.58 450.00 450.00
Historian - - - -
Miscellaneous   - 100.00 100.00 - 100.00 100.00
Programs 1,062.52 1,900.00 1,900.00 1,842.92 1,900.00 1,900.00
Total Expenses: 1,354.18$ 3,300.00$ 3,300.00$ 2,083.71$ 2,750.00$ 2,750.00$

EXECUTIVE ACCOUNT

ACTUAL 
INCOME/EXPENSE 

2017
 EXEC BUDGET 

2017

 PROPOSED 
EXEC 

BUDGET 
2018

Exec Income: Advertising 277.50 150.00 157.80
Challenge 55.00 120.00 120.00
Community Service 632.00 450.00 450.00
Guild Programs/Workshops                       1,000.00 1,800.00 1,800.00
Library-fines/sales - 150.00 50.00
Local Workshops 228.00 500.00 500.00
Membership-dues 5,513.00 5,000.00 5,000.00
Miscellaneous 95.16 100.00 100.00
Mystery - - -
PPQG Honor Quilts ** ** **
Quilt Show ** ** **
Raffle Quilt 2,741.00 1,500.00 1,500.00
Sales 53.00 300.00 300.00
UFO - - -
Total Executive Income 8,264.16$ 10,070.00$ 9,977.80$

Exec Expenses: Challenge 120.00 100.00 200.00
Community Service - 25.00 25.00
Facilities 473.75 750.00 500.00
Guild Programs/Workshops                       1,869.79 2,900.00 2,500.00
Library-books 35.00 75.00 50.00
Local Workshops 80.00 300.00 300.00
Membership/Circulation 142.20 142.20 150.00
Miscellaneous 302.52 100.00 300.00
Mystery - - -
Newsletter 211.31 100.00 100.00
PO Box Rental 154.00 130.00 130.00
PPQG Honor Quilts ** ** **
Quilt Show/Symposium                  ** ** **
Raffle Quilt 169.39 250.00 100.00
Sales - 50.00 50.00
Storage Unit 1,522.80 1,522.80 1,522.80
Sunshine - 25.00 25.00
Transfer to Day/Night - 3,600.00 3,600.00
UFO - - 200.00
Website - - 225.00
Total Executive Expense 4,725.53$ 10,070.00$ 9,977.80$

** These monies are to be used specifically for these activities.  They will not be listed as a budgeted item
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Peninsula Piecemakers Quilt Guild
December 2017 Treasurers Accounts.xlsx

Dec 2017 CHAPTER ACCOUNTS  DAY CHAPTER 
 DAY YTD 
TOTALS  DAY BUDGET   

 NIGHT 
CHAPTER 

 NIGHT YTD  
TOTALS 

 NIGHT 
BUDGET   

Chapter Beginning Balance 2,771.86$ 2,100.22$ 607.81$ 1,450.00$
Income: Block of the Month 87.00 1,269.00 800.00 - 513.00 460.00

Executive Transfer - - 1,800.00 - - 1,800.00
Miscellaneous - - - - 75.00 -
Monthly Mini 73.00 627.00 700.00 60.00 432.00 490.00
Programs - - - - - -
Total Income: 160.00$ 1,896.00$ 3,300.00$ 60.00$ 1,020.00$ 2,750.00$

Expenses: Block of the Month 45.23 227.23 800.00 120.62 199.21 300.00
Door Prizes/B'day Ft Qtrs 44.43 64.43 500.00 - 41.58 450.00
Historian - - - - - -
Miscellaneous   - - 100.00 - - 100.00
Programs 200.16 1,062.52 1,900.00 160.90 1,842.92 1,900.00
Total Expenses: 289.82$ 1,354.18$ 3,300.00$ 281.52$ 2,083.71$ 2,750.00$
Chapter Ending Balance 2,642.04$ 2,642.04$ 386.29$ 386.29$

EXECUTIVE ACCOUNT  EXEC TOTALS  EXEC YTD 
TOTALS  EXEC BUDGET 

Executive Beginning Balance 17,351.09$ 12,361.49$
Exec Income: Advertising 95.00 277.50 150.00

Challenge - 55.00 120.00
Community Service - 632.00 450.00

 Guild Programs/Workshops  - 1,000.00 1,800.00
Library - - 150.00
Local Workshops 48.00 228.00 500.00
Membership 1,187.50 5,513.00 5,000.00
Miscellaneous - 95.16 100.00
Mystery - - -
PPQG Honor Quilts - 954.34 **
Quilt Show/Symposium - - **
Raffle Quilt - 2,741.00 1,500.00
Sales - 53.00 300.00
UFO - - -
Total Executive Income 1,330.50$ 11,549.00$ 10,070.00$

Exec Expense: Challenge - 120.00 100.00
Community Service - - 25.00
Facilities 325.69 575.69 750.00

 Guild Programs/Workshops - 1,869.79 2,900.00
Library - 35.00 75.00
Local Workshops - 80.00 300.00
Membership 4.96 10.68 142.20
Miscellaneous 11.48 302.52 100.00
Mystery - - -
Newsletter/website - 211.31 100.00
PO Box Rental - 154.00 130.00
PPQG Honor Quilts - 519.85 **
Quilt Organization Memberships - - -
Quilt Show/Symposium - - **
Raffle Quilt - 169.39 250.00
Sales - - 50.00
Storage Unit - 1,522.80 1,522.80
Sunshine 9.80 9.80 25.00
UFO - - -
Transfer to Day/Night - - 3,600.00
Total Executive Expense 351.93$ 5,580.83$ 10,070.00$
Executive Ending Balance 18,329.66$ 18,329.66$

**As of 19 December 2017, $5,000.00 belongs to Show/Symposium and $518.76 belongs to PPQG Honor Quilts, of the $18,431.60 in 
the Executive Account.  These monies are to be used specifically for these activites.  
Respectfully submitted by Gina Vivian, Executive Treasurer.
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